Notes
ACADEMIC COUNCIL 

Wednesday, November 9 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jim Brown, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Jason Pierce, Phyllis Smith, Edith Whitt, and Iva Coates/Recorder

ABSENT:
Murphie Culpepper, Bev Robertson
1. Introduction
· Joy Kish, Special Assistant to the President
Joy was present at this meeting for introductions - she is an alumnus of MHC and very pleased to be a part of the staff as special assistant to the president for strategic initiatives.  Currently, she is preparing for the Board of Trustees Retreat to be held at the Renaissance Hotel in Asheville on November 11-12, 2011.
2. Reports/Discussion

A. Enrollment – Positive News!

· John Dysart was on campus 11/8/11 and stated how well MHC was doing!

· 1100 inquires ahead of last year.

· More applications on file than ever before at this point.
· Campus visits up.

· Deposits still lagging; however, rates have not yet been set.
· Withdrawals – 19 (Fall to Spring)

· Transfer Requests – 16 (15-20 is average)

· Retention – 3 areas of concern

1. Food

2. Recreation

3. Residence Halls

B. Strategic Planning

Dr. Wells stated that he would like to have a strategic planning retreat for the dean’s and others – late March or early to mid April.  More discussion later.

C. Meeting to be Scheduled

Dr. Wells would like to meet with representatives from each division (3-4 faculty) and Academic Council for retrospective on year – what has work and what did not.  Iva to follow up.
D. CIC Institute for Chief Academic Officers & Chief Advancement Officers
Dr. Wells and Bud Christman recently attended the above referenced conference on “Partners for Academic Excellence” which included discussions on networking, problem-solving, and sharing of ideas. The purposes of the 2011 Institute was to provide a professional development opportunity for both senior officers, to help them understand the primary roles and responsibilities of the other, and to dispel the reciprocal myths about academic affairs and the fundraising process. 

E. Society for Ethics Across the Curriculum Conference

Jason Pierce, Cathy Adkins, Barry Sharpe, Jim Brown, Kathy Meacham attended the above reference conference (November 2-5, 2011) in St. Louis. Missouri.  The purpose of this conference is to stimulate scholarship on ethics and the teaching of ethics in all academic disciplines and to afford an opportunity for the exchange of research.
3. Other

Dean’s Council members requested the following agenda items for future Dean’s Council meetings:

· Priorities for agenda items from the Dean’s Council group yesterday:



1 - Position discussions

1 - Proposal for (2) Programs: Art Therapy and B.FA in Art Communications/Graphic Art

1 - Freshman Computer Requirement

2 - Workload Policy

2 - Online Course Policy

2.5 - Graduate Council

3 - Attendance Policy

3 - Honor Code – Record Keeping System for Violations

